
                                                                                           NEWS RELEASE, 26th August 2020  

 

Clanna Gael Fontenoy very disappointed at County Board decision re Covid-19 concerns 

Players feel they’ve unfairly paid a price for playing it safe 

 

Clanna Gael Fontenoy GAA Club (Clanns) are very disappointed at the decision of the Dublin County 

Board not to accede to our request to have the Junior A Hurling Championship quarter final game with 

Ballyboden St Endas deferred to a later date due to our Covid-19 related concerns.  

   

Clanns were unable to fulfill the fixture on Sunday 23rd August because of the understandable, genuine 

public health concerns of our players.  These concerns stemmed from the following: 

 One of the Ballyboden St Endas players tested positive for Covid-19 on Wed 19th August- just 

days before the game 

 That player had trained fully with the squad as recently as Sunday 16th - just seven days before 

the date (23rd) for which the game was scheduled 

 Clanns team management and players only became aware of this matter on Friday 21st – initially 

through a media report.  Player concerns immediately arose about the implications of the 

positive test result and the very short timeline involved of approximately 36 hours to gather the 

facts and consider the risks and implications  

 A series of contacts followed immediately with Ballyboden St Endas and the Dublin County 

Board both to gather the facts and related information and to discuss deferring the fixture on 

grounds of the health and safety of players and wider public.  While Ballyboden were amenable 

to a deferral, the County Board was not.  Both were advised that, due to player and team 

management concerns, Clanns felt unable to fulfill the fixture; and formally submitted the case 

for deferral to the Board. 
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Bernard Barron, Clanna Gael Fontenoy Chairman, states: 

“Given the particular circumstances of this case, including the short time frame for consideration, our 

players had real and understandable concerns for their safety and health and that of their families and 

communities.  As a result, we simply sought a deferral of the fixture to a later date to allow a longer 

period of time to elapse after the infected player’s last point of contact with his fellow Ballyboden 

players. This would have been in line with the deferral of matches involving other Dublin clubs due to 

Covid-19 concerns.”   

 

“Our players daily face a level of Covid-19 related risk in the lives they lead and the work they do; and 

they knowingly accept a level of risk in order to continue playing the game of hurling.  They continuously 

balance their desire to play with that risk.  However, their judgement, supported by the Club, was that in 

this particular instance that level of risk should have been further ameliorated by deferring the fixture 

for a short period of time.  We believe this would have been in the interests not just of all players and 

team officials involved, but their wider contacts and communities. We very much regret that the Dublin 

County Board didn’t see things this way; and our players consider they’ve unfairly paid a price for 

playing it safe.”   

 

ends  

 

 

Contact:  Felix O’Regan, Club PRO, 087 6481644, clannagaelcommunications@gmail.com  
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